
City of Stoughton 

Alcohol Policy Subcommittee 

Meeting notes for June 7, 2022 

 

The Alcohol Policy Subcommittee held its monthly meeting on Tuesday, June 7, 2022 from 1:00 until 

2:00 p.m. Central Time at Stoughton Area EMS, 516 S. 4th Street, Stoughton, WI 53589. Individuals 

present included: Teressa Pellett, John Basco, Joseph Baird, Jim Bauldauf, Jerry Deschane, Todd McVey 

and Chad O’Neil. Also in attendance was Lily Roe, Stoughton Public Health Coalition Intern. 

Item #  AGENDA 

1. The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Subcommittee Chair Joseph Baird. 

OLD BUSINESS:  none 

NEW BUSINESS: 

2. Members and Roe introduced themselves. 

3. Approval of meeting minutes 5-3-22: Motion to approve made by Todd McVey and seconded by 

John Basco. Minor correction: the start time was changed from 2:00 as printed to the correct 

start time of 1:00. Motion carried. 

4. Review and discussion of May 24, 2022 Alcohol Age Compliance Checks. The results of the May 

24 compliance checks were distributed and discussed. Pellett pointed out that research affirms 

that there is a real shift in underage drinking when compliance checks are done regularly and 

consistently. Currently, only passing licensees are identified in a newspaper ad (thanking them 

for their adherence to underage drinking laws). Motion by Jim Baldauf, Seconded by Chad O’Neil 

to recommend that both passing AND failing licensees be listed in newspaper advertisement 

after the fall checks. Licensees will be notified in advance of this change. Motion carried. 

5. Other items/Future Business: For discussion and potential action in August: what other 

information should be added to compliance check pre-notification in the fall? What revisions do 

we want to recommend for next year’s license renewal? (It was noted that Waunakee has an 

annual mandatory meeting/training for all licensees prior to renewal.) 

6. Adjournment: Motion to adjourn by Todd McVey, seconded by Chad O’Neil. Motion carried at 

1:37 p.m. 


